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Mr. President,
Le me warmly welcome H.E. Mr. Didier Reynders, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Foreign Affairs, and the Belgian delegation to the UPR Working Group.
The Republic of Moldova commends Belgium for its strong engagement to promote human rights both at the national and international levels. 
We welcome Belgium’s commitment to ratifying the Optional Protocol to the UN Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment and establishing a National Preventive Mechanism, and encourage the Belgian authorities to expedite the process in that regard.
We also recognize the achievements of Belgium in safeguarding children’s rights. 
At the same time, we would like to seek comments on how the Belgian law dealing with child euthanasia complies with the existing standards under international law, particularly the “best interests of the child”. 

Following our recommendation to Belgium in the previous UPR cycle, we would also be interested to learn more about the content of amendments operated to legislation on sexual abuse and their effect on the protection of children against cyber predators.    
Bearing in mind challenges remaining in this particular area, we recommend Belgium to reinforce identification of child trafficking victims and ensure that referral and assistance mechanisms are provided and adapted to the victims’ needs and best interests. 
I thank you, Mr. President.

